Weekly Newsletter: 17.9.21



Chaddlewood Primary School

Westfield, Plympton, Plymouth. PL7 2EU 01752 337450 www.chaddlewood-primary.plymouth.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our harvest assembly and collection are approaching, and we will again be giving our donated food to the Foodbank, who hugely need and appreciate the contributions. I have attached the suggested list of items from the Foodbank to this newsletter and am again kindly asking for donations (3) If you can spare any of the items listed please send them into school the week beginning the 27th September on any day and they will be collected by the Foodbank team on the 4th October. THANK YOU

'If a child can't learn the way we teach, maybe we should teach the way they learn.'-Ignacio 'Nacho' Estrada

Trainers

Children wearing trainers rather than the specified school shoes is becoming an issue in school. We had hoped that the shoes purchased for our return to school would be part of our agreed uniform policy but unfortunately some children have returned wearing new black trainers rather than shoes. Please can you ensure that children wear only school shoes, as specified in our agreed uniform policy. Parents support children in wearing our agreed trousers, sweatshirts, polo shirts and other uniform items but for some reason school shoes are being less supported.

Dates for your diary:

21.9.21: Individual School photos taken 21.9.21: PTA AGM

TTRS

Throughout August - 12/9/21 Improvement in accuracy 1st - Kieran Bernard-Huddart 2nd - Harriett Lindsay

Biggest increase in correct answers

3rd - Sophie-May Stonehouse

1st - George Allen
2nd - Freddie Castles
3rd - Leo Harley

Year 1 Stars of the week

1AJ - Sophia Sheere 1CA/CP - Imogen Weir Year 2 Stars of the week

2SA - Jack Breedan-Ward 2KH - Niah Pedro

KS2 Class Cup Winners 3LP - Archie Oates

3AR -Harriett Lindsay

4LF - Annalise Darke

4SC - Jackson Keith 5JC - Tyler Thornton

5DP - Ethan Thom

6JH - Lily Jeffers

6MS - Lily Lavis

Please look on your child's Google Classroom for our recordings of our KS1 and KS2 Celebration Assemblies ©

Team Captains

Congratulations to the children below who have been selected as this year's team captains. As ever it was a very difficult selection decision as ALL of our Year 6 children would do a brilliant job, but we had to chose 8 children, 2 from each team colour.

Congratulations:

Yellow: Marley Pedro and Sophie Buckley

Blue: Zac Howard and Ava Perry

Green: Harley Lumsden and Emily Slade

Red: Fin Clarkson and Ashleigh Hensman

Pond help

Are you able to help us maintain our school pond? Are you a bit of a pond expert or know someone who is? Can you spare a few hours to help us in our pond area?

Our school pond has become overgrown in the past few months so we will be spending some time after school or on a Saturday morning rejuvenating it. Can you help? Please email Jane Newstead at inewstead@chaddlewoodschool.org.uk if you can help- thank you

Cleaner role at School

Please see the attached advert.

Gardening Club

We are very lucky to have polytunnel and space to run a gardening club. Are you able to help run the club afterschool and develop the children's gardening skills? This would be a once-a-week commitment for an hour or so. All friends and family of the Chaddlewood School Community are welcome (3)

Nut Free school

This is my yearly reminder that we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL as we have several children with a severe and life-threatening allergy to nuts and so we ask you do not send children to school with food that contains nuts for their packed lunches. I know their families will hugely thank you for your help with this.

Year 5 swimming volunteers needed

Thank you to everyone who volunteered to help with walking the Year 5 children to swimming. It has hugely helped ©

If children are unwell and unable to attend school

Please call Reception or email <u>admin@chaddlewoodschool.org.uk</u> I your child is unwell and not able to attend school that day.

Learning Support email

Just a reminder that we have a designated email address should you need support with any aspect of your child's learning - be that maths homework techniques, SPAG work or internet safety (or any other aspect of your child's learning). We are always very happy to support and answer any questions. supportlearning@chaddlewoodschool.org.uk

Covid testing

Please can I ask that should your child be tested for Covid-19, they self-isolate while you are waiting for the results and that if the result is **positive**, that you inform the school office asap and should this be over a weekend or during

Thank you

Attached to this newsletter: Foodbank poster, Cleaner Job Advert.

As ever please contact us with any questions, compliments or concerns.

Kind Regards: